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We lost our beloved matriarch Selena Myers last month. Selena left the earth to be in the arms of the Lord.  Selena was 

married to our founder Stacy Myers for 64 years. They shared a love story that was more profound than any Nicholas 

Sparks novel.  She was a very kind and loving soul.  Her grace, love and kindness will be dearly missed. 



 

 

11/3/17, and tearing down on 11/4/17. 

Club members discussed relocating the Scale 

Qualifer to Faro Field.  More research is be-

ing done as to possible dates. 

Sharon Diaz gave an Oysterfest update.  The 

club oven will be looked over prior to Oys-

terfest to make sure it’s working up to health 
department guidelines.  A sign up sheet was 

passed around for volunteers. 

Club Officer nominations are in October. 

Meeting was adjouned at 7:17pm 

The September Club Meeting will be held on  

Thursday, September 14, 2017 at 7:00pm 

Location: PUD 3 Skookum Room 
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Club Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, August 10, 2017 

Meeting was brought to order by Bob Treinen 

Jack Mitchell read the Treasurer Report:  All 

bills are current. Treasurer report was passed 

as read. 

Bob Treinen went over the Board meeting. 

Dick Robb gave an update on the RC South-

sound Swap Meet scheduled for 11/4/17.  Dick 

asked for more volunteers for set up on 

C l u b  M i n u t e s  

S F R C F  W i n t e r  B u i l d  

C h a l l e n g e  U p d a t e  

The Winter Build Challenge is 

quickly spreading across the 

country.  It’s great seeing the 
enthusiasm nationwide.  The 

Rogue Eagles in Medford Ore-

gon has just announced a WBC 

(see flyer for more information), 

and it is generating a lot of in-

terest. 

We will be officially announcing 

the 2018 Winter Build Chal-

lenge next month.  In the mean-

time, start thinking about what 

you want to build.  There will be 

kits for sale at the upcoming RC Southsound Swap Meet.  

Special thanks for our sponsors, Remote Control Hobbies of Olympia, 

Northwest RC, and Bruce Tharpe Engineer-

ing for your support and generosity.   

We are hoping to see Dave Matthews join 

us again in 2018 either virtually, or even 

better, in person.   

S P E C I A L  

P O I N T S  O F  

I N T E R E S T :  

 The next club meet-

ing will be on 

Thursday, Septem-

ber 14th, at the 

PUD3 , Skookum 

Room. 

 The Dawn Patrol 

was a great suc-

cess. So great, that 

we are doing it 

again November 

12th, 2017 

 The monthly club 

fly-in is Saturday, 

September 16th 

Hunter Farms at 

10:00 am 

  



 

 

O y s t e r f e s t  O c t o b e r  7 t h  &  8 t h  2 0 1 7  

It’s our 3rd year participating in Oys-
terfest.  Oysterfest will be October 

7th and 8th this year.  This is the 

club’s biggest fund raiser of the year.   

We will be serving the Crabwich 

again.  And we will have an Exhibit 

booth again this year as well. The 

event is a lot of fun for volunteers 

and spectators alike.  The club profit-

ed over $1700 in both 2015 and 

2016.   

This will be Sharon Diaz’s third year 
as Oysterfest Committee Chairman.   

We are very fortunate to have repeat 

very enthusiastic volunteers this 

year.  The more volunteers we have 

also means the shifts will be smaller.  

So the more the merrier.  Our volun-

teers is what makes this event the 

huge success that it is, and for that 

we are very blessed and grateful. 

If you would like to volunteer for Oys-

terfest, contact Sharon Diaz at 360-

490-0191 via text or call, or email 

sharonelenya@gmail.com.  There will 

be a sign up sheet at the club meet-

ing this Thursday, September 14th 

at the PUD3 bldg (7:00 pm) 

Excerpt from www.oysterfest.org : 

Welcome to the biggest charity 

fundraising event in the South Puget 

Sound.  All our food vendors and 

exhibitors are non-profit organiza-

tions doing good things for the com-

munity and world-wide. Unlike other 

festivals, every penny that is made 

at OysterFest is plowed back into 

charity organizations that provide 

services for those in need.  

Oysters, wines, microbrews, live mu-

sic and so much more come togeth-

er for two days every year on the 

first weekend in October. Hosted by 

the Shelton Skookum Rotary Club 

Foundation and attended 

by thou-

sands, OysterFest is home 

to the West Coast Oyster 

Shucking Championships 

and is Washington State’s 

official seafood festival.  

The festival also features a popular 

cook-off, hands-on water quality ex-

hibits, and is itself a giant a food 

pavilion with nearly 100 unique 

items on the menu: BBQ oysters, 

fritters, spring rolls, garlic shrimp, 

fresh cider and so much more. Bet-

ter yet, your culinary adventure sup-

ports about 100 local non-profit ser-

vice clubs and organizations, as well 

as funding scholarships and local 

community improvement projects. 

What hidden pearls will you find 

at OysterFest? 
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P a g e  4  V o l u m e  1 5 ,  I s s u e  9  

Hi, Everyone, 

 The 2017 RC South Sound Swap Meet is nearly here--

just less than 2 months to go. Tables for the event are 

now available for purchase. You can either purchase 

tables online or with a mail-in form available at rcsouth-

sound.com. We look forward to seeing former table 

holders again and to welcoming new table holders this 

year. Please visit http://www.rcsouthsound.com for the 

latest event information. 

For more information and directions visit 

www.rcsouthsound.com  

 There are three table types offered this year: 

     Wall Tables, $40 — SOLD OUT (Email 

rsrobb@msn.com to be placed on the waiting 

list.) 

    Regular Floor Tables, $20 -- and 

    Special Floor Tables -- 15 available, $30 — more room 

behind tables. 

 Vendors are required to purchase one to a maximum of 

three wall tables. 

 Note: when you select your table type online, your cart 

will appear below the buttons. So, if you don’t see your 
cart, scroll down. 

When you have completed your payment, you will re-

ceive confirmations of your order from both RC 

South Sound and PayPal. 

 Although we use PayPal as our payment processor, you 

do not have to have a PayPal account: you will be able to 

pay with either a debit or credit card, if you wish. 

Cordially Yours, 

Richard Robb 



 

 

The Dawn Patrol was a great success. So great, 

that we are doing it again November 12th, 2017. 

The location is Hunter Farms weather permitting. 

Paul Fleming will be Contest Director again, and 

the event is sanctioned. 

Dick Robb and Cameron Diaz have collaborated 

to make a collective coin for the event.   

The grass is mowed, 

so there will be more 

room for parking and 

pilots. 

The Tri Citie Huckfest has another successful 

event in the books. This is an event everyone 

should see at least once.  

The 2018 event has al-

ready been scheduled 

for 8/30—9/2.  So mark 

your calendar. 

P a g e  5  

D a w n  P a t r o l  a n d  G o l d e n  A g e  F l y  I n  

T r i  C i t i e s H u c k  F e s t  

R e g i o n a l  S c a l e  M a s t e r s  

C h a m p i o n s h i p  

Several club members participated 

in the Regional Scale Masters 

championship iat the Wenatchee 

Red Apple Flyers.   

The guys had a lot of fun despite 

technical malfunctions and mid 

airs. Dave Windom is working on 

Team Blue shirts for club mem-

bers to wear to represent the 

SFRCF.  Dave will have a catalog at 

the September meeting.  

Dave Windom with his P-40 was shot down by a 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

If you pay by mail send your 

dues, proof of 2017 AMA 

membership and a self 

addressed stamped envelope 

to the  

 

Treasurer: Jack Mitchell 

P.O. Box 1393 Shelton WA 

98584  

Make checks payable to SFRCF  

President...........................Jody Diaz ................. ........(360) 490-2461 

Vice President ..................Bob Treinen ................ ....(360 532-9219 

Treasurer...........................Jack Mitchell ....................(360) 462-0232  

Secretary ...........................Sharon Diaz.....................(360) 490-0191 

Safety Officer .............. ....Tom Strom Jr. ...................(360) 350-0181  

Board Members  

Board Member.................Jody Diaz..........................(360) 490-2461  

Board Member.................Bob Treinen......................(360) 532-9219 

Board Member.................Jack Mithchell..................(360) 462-0232 

Board Member.................Sharon Diaz. ....................(360) 490-0191 

Board Member.................Tom Strom Jr....................(360)350-0181  

Alt Board Member ..........Dick Robb   .......................(360) 427-4521  

Alt Board Member ..........Chuck Kentfield ...............(360) 866-9473  

Club Officers 

Club Webmaster: Bob Beatty 360-426-5601 


